
ADITYA DEGREE AND PG COLLEGE, SURAMPALEM. 

“National Road Safety Month” (NRSM) 

Awareness on Road Safety Rules & Usage of Helmet. 

Venue: Peddapuram Town, Kakinada Dist. 

 29th
 
– January – 2025 

 

Aditya Degree and P G College NSS Unit 1 successfully conducted a One Day NSS 

Programme as per the circular of Adi Kavi Nannaya University, NSS Unit Dated 20.01.2025.  

No ANUR/NSS/2024/25 addressed to the University Constituent and Affiliated Colleges, 

Principals and NSS PO for active participation in National Road Safety Month (NRSM).   

In order to carry out this planned NSS Activity the NSS Program Officer Mr B K 

Vidyasagar sought an appointment with the Department of Police, Peddapuram Town on 25-

01-2025 for getting the necessary permission to conducted the above said activity and also take 

out a Rally in the Town. A requisition letter was given Ms. Mounika SI in charge Peddapuram 

Police Station for seeking Police approval.  

   In this Rally around 41 NSS Student Volunteers accompanied by NSS Program Co-

ordinator Mr.  B K Vidyasagar, Ms. K Haritha Baby Lecturer Dept; of Chemistry from the 

women staff and Mr Easwar College Physical Director in charge for maintaining discipline 

accompanied the NSS Unit during the event.   Transportation was arranged in buses from a 

Travel agency in Peddapuram to take the NSS Unit and Student Volunteers to the venue.   

According to the instructions mentioned in the Adi Kavi Nannya University Letter, the 

NSS Unit 1 of our Aditya Degree and PG College held an NSS activity which included a Rally 

from Vinayaka Swamy Temple on the main market road going in the heart of the Town 

culminating at the Town Police Station, Municipal Centre.  Along with conducting the rally, 

the College NSS Student Volunteers also distributed pamphlets and interacted with the public 

on the various aspects of Road Safety and on the usage of Helmet while driving their vehicles.    

Placards with different slogans highlighting the importance of following traffic rules, 

mandatory to wear helmet while driving a motorbike, the dangers of driving vehicles after 

having consumed alcohol,  talking on the mobile and driving, not fastening the seat belts, and 

other meaningful slogans were prepared by our NSS Volunteers and taken for the Rally on that 

day.  The public also interacted with the students and cleared some of their doubts and questions 



on road safety rules and safe driving of vehicles.  Pamphlets having pictorial representation 

and containing a list of road safety rules were also distributed to the public during the Rally.  

All the NSS Unit members gathered there and took a pledge administered by the SI to 

follow and obey the traffic rules and ride their vehicles responsibly.  After which SI Ms 

Mounika gave a short speech congratulating the College NSS Unit for doing a well-meaning 

programme for the welfare all people.  She stressed the need and importance to be good citizens 

and follow all the road safety rules laid out by the Government and also the Department of 

Police.  We finished the NSS programme successfully and returned back to the college by 

afternoon.  

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 



 









 



 



 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 





 


